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O]ﬁW Memom d%m 'UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT

TO : MR HARBX g DATE: .Dec. 8, 1952

FROM : D\K, PARSONS f! - S
SUBJECT: l[I C’ROPHONE’ AND TECHNICAL
NSTALLATIONS FOUND IN U. S, .
@SSI@'S ABROAD; ESPIONAGE - R ’

PURPOSE  °

The purpose of this memorandum is to recommend that
we return to the U. S. Army Signal Corps Laboratories at
Fort Yonmouth, New Jersey, the ultre high frequency radio
transmittier used during the research involving the Russian
resqnant cavity microphone. This should be returned by
SA R. W, Swartz who will then have an opportunity to discuss.
with the Signal Corps experts any work they may have independently
done in this field.

DETAILS

In the initial steps of the technical project to explore
the Russian resonant cavity microphone it will be recalled that
we had no transmitters in the range of frequencies in which the
microphone was found to operate. The first operation of the A
microphone was achieved with a signal generator borrowed from the .
U, 8. Bureau of Standards which had a power of only a fraction
of one watt, Since representatives of the Signal Corps were
present ot the initial technical discussion, they were aware of
the work which the Bureau was doing. I inquired of the Signal
Corps representatives as to whether they might have transmitting
equipment which we could borrow Kaving greater power than the
Bureau of Standards'! generator. Signal Corps people were most
cooperative and one of their experts phoned from the Fort Monmouth,
New Jersey, Laboratories to inquire of the specific equipment
needed and thereafter, at their own expensé, brought a.'éransmtter
of approzzmately four watts power to the Laboratory. "This has been
most helpful in completing our Laboratory work on the instrument.

Fe are now ready to return thzs piece of equipment to
the Signal Corps Laboratories at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey. Since
they have previously advised me that they were independently F
making,-Some stud}es of the operatwn of resonant cavity microphones
themselves, it 18 entirely posszbl@ﬁ:hat they have some information
which would be of interest to us partig larly in connection with
thé posszble fu'bure acquzsttwﬁ' ,Ofl éc@z d»‘#J"Q equipment.

"¢

we presently have two rqg?onan%(cqavzty microphones which
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are similar to the Russian instrumenit. We also have two

receiving units .which our personnel built at the Naval Research
Laboratory, but we have no trensmitters of any kind which can be
used to activaté the microphones .either in searching for these
listening devices or any desired operation of them. Independently
of the return of the equipment which the Signal Corps generously
brought to us, I think it would be to our benefit to have SA
Swartz visit Forth Monmouth to see what work they have done. He
will on the occasion of this .visit return the transmitier and

thank the Signal Corps for its use.

RECOMMENDATION

That SA R. W. Swartz of the Laboratory drive to the
Signal Corps.Laboratories at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey, and
return the transmitting equipment which they loaned to us at
our request, and also spend a day or two discussing any develop=-
ments in this field which would contribute to our interest.
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